


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

May 9, 2016 
 
 
Los Angeles City Planning Commission 
200 N. Spring Street, 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
Sent to: CPC@lacity.org 
 
RE:  Support – Proposed Short Term Rental Ordinance CF #14-1635-S2 
 
Dear President Ambroz and Planning Commission Members, 
 
On behalf of Tenemos que Reclamar y Unidos Salvar la Tierra-South LA (T.R.U.S.T. South LA), we 
would like to express our support the policy framework that will help protect neighborhoods and 
preserve affordable housing.  Our organization is a community-based land trust. We work to transform 
the neighborhoods of South Los Angeles by building community control over land; preserving and 
building opportunities for working-class people to remain in the community; and building the capacity 
and power of local residents to have a say in the future of their neighborhoods.  
 
The proposed ordinance is a good model for home sharing because it allows legitimate home sharing, 
without displacing rent controlled tenants by banning hotels operated by property management 
companies.  These are “de facto” or illegal hotels, and pose direct competition to legal hotels, which 
have gone through extensive environmental review, pay a living wage to their employees, and are 
subject to community input. 
 
Los Angeles is in the midst of an affordable housing crisis.  Rents have increased by 7.3% in 2014 
alone, and the median renting household already spends 47% of its income on housing.  In the midst of 
this crisis, short-term rental companies such as Airbnb have taken over 10,000 units from the market.  
With high demand and low supply, the loss of housing further exacerbates rising rents. This policy 
strikes the right balance, by maintaining good standards of transparency and enforcement.  Primary 
residents can rent their space for limited periods of time so as to maintain permanent housing and be in 
full compliance of all regulations.   
 
Rent controlled residents are especially vulnerable to landlord harassment, and we are proud that the 
City has taken this into consideration to maintain rent controlled buildings.  If RSOs were subject to 
short term renting, the enforcement of the policy would be highly problematic.  It would effectively 
incentivize illegal subletting, illegal kick-backs, and unjust evictions.  Such an eviction would allow the 
landlord the opportunity to raise the unit’s rent to market rates.  Landlords should not be given any 
more opportunities to evict RSO tenants. 
 
We stand with residents, neighborhood associations, the hospitality industry, housing organizations, 
and labor unions in strong support of this policy and the process moving forward. Thank you for your 
consideration in this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
	

 
Sandra McNeill 
Executive Director  
 
 
 
 
 


